
At UN Assembly, Nicaragua underscores
dialogue and negotiation as way to
peace

25 September 2017 – The Permanent Representative of Nicaragua to the United
Nations, Maria Rubiales de Chamorro, addressed the General Assembly’s annual
debate today, reflecting on the political will and action that must be
undertaken to achieve a better and peaceful world.

“We must assume the commitment to continue fighting for peace, which is a
global priority, of our peoples, and that the conflicts that arise in
different regions of our planet can be overcome, through dialogue, through
negotiation and, above all, free from the use or threat of use of force,
which is what our peoples desire most, from the peoples of the great powers,
to the peoples with small populations, small in development, but great, great
in their values and in their history,” she quoted the President.

Turning to UN reform, she pointed out that after 72 years, “our Organization
has not been able to fully comply with the objectives set out in its
Charter,” saying that a “re-foundation” is urgently needed, including
transformations of the Security Council to ensure that its composition and
function reflects the geopolitical and economic realities.

Ms. Rubiales de Chamorro also underscored that ambitious actions are urgently
needed to combat climate change. Concerned about the unprecedented record
temperatures reached at the global level, she said “Developed countries must
take the lead and change their unsustainable patterns of production and
consumption and meet their financial commitments and technology transfers.”

Noting that her country signed the Nuclear Weapons Prohibition Treaty, she
underscored that verbal confrontation and threats of using nuclear weapons
are unacceptable. “There is a need to advance in the commitment to eliminate
nuclear arsenals in the world, until they disappear from our planet and
utilize these enormous resources for the eradication of poverty,” she
stressed.

Full statement available here
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